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From Tumuaki Cath Knell 
He aha te mea nui o te ao  
He tangata, he tangata, he tangata 
What is the most important thing in the world? 

It is the people, it is the people, it is the people.  

Kia ora koutou 

Over the past few weeks, we have had the privilege of being able to share some 

achievements of our amazing students with their peers, parents and whānau and the 

wider community.  

Senior Prizegiving 

With way more attending than we could provide seating for in our school hall and 

over 1000 views via the live stream link provided, this year’s Senior Prizegiving, held 

on Tuesday 29 October, was a true highlight. Hearing about what our students have 

accomplished was incredibly inspirational.  A special thank you to the sponsors, 

supporters and champions of the school for enabling us to recognise the students 

listed inside this issue.  

Also provided inside this issue are the details of the prizewinners from Festival 

Awards Evening held on Thursday 17 October.  

‘Inquiry-based Learning Models and the Cultivation of Scientific Literacy’ 

Last week I had the honour of being invited to address the sister school 

representatives attending the Greentown Yuhua School China-Foreign Education 

Forum in Hangzhou China. The theme being explored this year was ‘Inquiry-based 

Learning Models and the Cultivation of Scientific Literacy’. I was delighted to be able 

to showcase the learning of our students in our Innovative Learning Programme (9IL 

and 10IL). There was considerable interest amongst the attendees on student choice 

within the programme, ownership over their learning, opportunities to grow their 

collaborative, leadership and presentation skills, and most importantly, the ability to 

see how their learning applies to everyday situations and problems.  

We are incredibly proud of the current students and our Innovative Learning alumni. 

At this week’s Senior Academic Prizegiving, 22 

members of the foundation class of 2021 were 

recognised for their academic achievement, 

including two Merit Award winners and three of 

the top six Academic Honours awards. Former IL 

students hold thirteen positions in the Student 

Leadership team for 2025 as well as contributing 

more than ten Hui mai representatives this year. 

Ngā mihi nui 
Cath Knell 
Tumuaki | Principal 
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Festival Awards Evening 

On Thursday 17 October, we held our annual Lynfield College Senior Festival Awards Evening celebrating student success 

in sports, the arts and cultural activities. This event was also live-streamed to enable all our students and their families to 

join us in looking back on what our students achieved in 2024. We would like to thank everyone who has supported our 

students’ sports, arts and cultural activities this year.  https://youtube.com/live/pkbrWDM5UZY?feature=share 

Congratulations to the winner of our Staff Award, Mr Vini Laga’aia, whose wonderful photos frequently feature in our 

NewsLink and on our website. 

Congratulations to all our award winners. 

 Dux Artium  Tate Harrington  Sports Team of the Year  Squash Premier Boys 

 Dux Ludorum Boys  Kevin Zhang  Winning House  Bray House 

 Dux Ludorum Girls  Fiona Siaopo  Year 13 Musician of the Year  Michael Yu 

Tyla Nathan-Wong Sportsperson of 
the Year Award 

 Kevin Zhang  Jazz Musician of the Year  Tate Harrington 

 Outstanding Sporting Performance  Kevin Zhang  Year 12 Musician of the Year  

 Equal 

 Simone Hidalgo 

 Lynfield College Sports Scholarship  Kevin Zhang Year 12 Musician of the Year  

 Equal 

 William Day 

 Arts and Culture Scholarship  Dev Tiwari  Year 11 Musician of the Year  Wayne Wang 

 Year 12 Sportswoman of the Year  Agnes Wulf  Team of the Year  L C Robotics World  

 Championship Team 

 Year 12 Sportsman of the Year Equal  Troy Maka  Group of the Year  Bollywood Showdown 

Year 12 Sportsman of the Year Equal John Wu  Cultural Ambassador Award  

 Equal 

 John Mahe 

 Runner Up Year 12 Sportsman  Sione Apelu  Cultural Ambassador Award  

 Equal 

 Hunter Savieti 

 Year 11 Sportswoman of the Year  Annaliese Matson  Kapa Haka Senior Leadership  

 Equal  

 Hunter Savieti 

 Year 11 Sportsman of the Year  Rajal Sharma  Kapa Haka Senior Leadership  

 Equal  

 Danyon Varney 

 

Tate Harrington Kevin Zhang Fiona Siaopo 

https://youtube.com/live/pkbrWDM5UZY?feature=share
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Senior Prizegiving 

On Tuesday 29 October, we celebrated the academic and leadership success of our Year 13 and Year 12 students at the 

Senior Prizegiving. We simultaneously hosted the prizegiving and live-streamed the event to enable all our students and 

their families to join us in looking back on what our students achieved in 2024. Thank you to the generosity of our 

prizegiving sponsors.   https://youtube.com/live/-4HATJqLHUg?feature=share 

Congratulations to all our award recipients. 

YEAR 13 ACADEMIC AWARDS 

Dux Litterarum Equal Frank Wu 
Dux Litterarum Equal Michael Yu 
Dux Litterarum Equal Evan Huang 
 
Year 13 Academic Honours Awards Nuha Wadhwania 
Year 13 Academic Honours Awards Calum Bint 
Year 13 Academic Honours Awards Daisy Chen 
Year 13 Academic Honours Awards Andrew Gossen-Perez 
 
Tertiary Scholarships 
University of Auckland Top Achiever Scholarship Daisy Chen 
University of Auckland Top Achiever Scholarship Zara Qureshi 
University of Auckland Academic Potential – School-Leavers Scholarship Melissa Ashley 
University of Auckland Academic Potential – School-Leavers Scholarship Dimagi Jayasundara 
University of Auckland Pacific Academic Excellence Scholarship Caitlin Tan 
University of Otago Leaders of Tomorrow Scholarship Reshma Tala 
University of Otago Vice Chancellor’s Scholarship Enoch Hii 
University of Otago Vice Chancellor’s Scholarship Seetha Veerappan 
University of Otago Vice Chancellor’s Scholarship Nishikaa Thakkar 
University of Otago 150th Entrance Scholarship Astella Atputharajah 
Victoria University Wellington Totoweka Equity School-Leavers Scholarship Charlie Baker 
First Foundation Scholarship Tej Patel (Year 12) 
Richard and Diana Somerville Commerce Entrance Scholarship Praise Chong 
Cadzow Family Trust ICT Hi-Tech Award Vighnesh Nadan 
 
Service and Leadership Awards 
DH Thurston Trophy – Top Service Award Zara Qureshi 
Cathy Walker Cup – Service to the College Aayushi Nand 
Rotoract Cup – Service to the Community Nuha Wadhwania 
Hon Michael Wood Making a Difference Trophy Nuha Wadhwania 
Hannam cup – Executive Efficiency Rishitt Walavalkar 
Mellor Family Cup – Learn to Live Emili Biswas 
Sir John Turei Trophy – An Outstanding Māori Student Hunter Savieti 
Tautua Pacifica Award for Service to School Aayushi Nand 

Evan Huang Frank Wu Michael Yu 

https://youtube.com/live/-4HATJqLHUg?feature=share
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Special Academic Awards 
BHB Lynfield Lions Club Music Award – Top Level 3 Music Student  Michael Yu 
Pauline Gillet Award – Top Year 13 Humanities Student Equal Christian Magele 
Pauline Gillet Award – Top Year 13 Humanities Student Equal Calum Bint 
Neil Scott Memorial Award Equal Kanishka Parikh 
Neil Scott Memorial Award Equal Vania Liu 
LCPPA Mike Blamires Memorial Cup Calum Bint 
David Cunliffe Award Trophy Yana Nair 
Outstanding Service to Hospitality – Yvonne Townsend Trophy Lilli McKinley 
The Marathon construction Award James Liggett 

 

YEAR 12 ACADEMIC AWARDS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 12 Dux – Ignatius Maher Memorial Award Oliver Mun 
 
Year 12 Academic Honours Awards Ayush Swarnapuri 
Year 12 Academic Honours Awards Nicolas Martens 
Year 12 Academic Honours Awards Anjali Kapadia 
Year 12 Academic Honours Awards Sasha Bedekar 
Year 12 Academic Honours Awards Maxwell Bancroft 
 
Senior Merit Cup (Year 12 Girls) Alina Murumkar 
Senior Merit Cup (Year 12 Boys) Yu Bill Xie 
 
Year 12 Merit Award Anika Wong 
Year 12 Merit Award Jessica Sor 
Year 12 Merit Award Sumedha Singaraju 
Year 12 Merit Award Nessa Isaac 
Year 12 Merit Award Michael Chan 
 

Oliver Mun Ayush Swarnapuri

e 

Nicolas Martens Anjali Kapadia

Sasha Bedekar Maxwell Bancroft

e 

Alina Murumkar Yu Bill Xie

e 
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Ben Te Ninihi Tawhiti Memorial Award John Mahe 
International Student Award Chuan Lu 
Blamires Trophy – Year 12 Contribution to School John Mahe 
Ramanlal Award for Excellence in Apparel Technology Mia Bradley 
PhotoLife Camera Prize Matilda Wells 
Year 12 Creative Writing Cup Ella Hill 
G H Blair Shakespeare Cup Phoenix Murphy 
Wairua Kaha Award Trophy for Level 2 Photography Anish Choudhary 
Bristow Cup for Food and Nutrition Moon Hee Liew 
Trisha Dunleavy Cup for Media Studies Dale Jarred Eloso 
White Cliffs Timber Ltd Prize for Carpentry Elijah Tallent 

Year 13 Spirit Week 

During the last full week on timetable the Year 13s celebrated with Spirit Week.  Each day had a different theme: 

Anything but a backpack, Dress as your Year 9 self, Uniform Swap, Costume Day (where students could dress as any 

character, actor or singer), last day in uniform plus karaoke.  It certainly was a week full of energy, engagement and 

appreciation.  

Key Information for NZQA External Exams 

NCEA Exam timetable  2024 EXAMINATION TIMETABLE  

Candidate information sheet for the external exams  Learner Information Sheet 2024 Please be advised that while the 

suggested time to show up prior to an exam is “20 minutes” we do suggest that students are on site well ahead of time.  

NZQA login - to access results when they come out in January (under learner log in)  https://www.nzqa.govt.nz/login/ 

Student Assessment Hub Resources for your exams. How to prepare for your exams, rules, hand study tips and setting 

up an NZQA account if you don’t have one. (Required if you are doing digital exams) Student assessment hub :: NZQA 

Digital Exams   Here is a link to a comprehensive help sheet to check your digital readiness. 

Preparing for digital assessment as a student :: NZQA  

Derived Grades  Where a student faces extenuating circumstances and is not able to sit their NCEA external 

examinations, a derived grade can be applied for using Derived grades :: NZQA.  

Students need to provide supporting documents that show why, for circumstances beyond their control, they: couldn't 

attend an external examination or submitted an incomplete externally assessed portfolio. All Derived Grades are only 

provisional. They are confirmed by NZQA in January when results are released. 

If you have any issues about the external exams, please contact Principal’s Nominee: Jennifer Moss 

jmoss@lynfield.school.nz.  

https://www2.nzqa.govt.nz/assets/NCEA/2024-Timetable-FINAL-4-3-24.pdf
https://www2.nzqa.govt.nz/assets/NCEA/Subject-pages/2-Universal-documents/2024-March-Candidate-Information-Sheet.pdf
https://www.nzqa.govt.nz/login/
https://www.nzqa.govt.nz/ncea/ncea/
https://www2.nzqa.govt.nz/ncea/external-assessment/about-digital-external-assessment/preparation-for-students/
https://www2.nzqa.govt.nz/ncea/ncea-for-teachers-and-schools/managing-national-assessment-in-schools/derived-grades/
mailto:jmoss@lynfield.school.nz
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Introducing our 2025 Student Executive 

Congratulations to the following students who have been elected to represent Lynfield College students in 2025.   

Position Name  
Head Students John Mahe and Ateliana Manuha’apai 

 

Deputy Head Students Bill Xie and Jessica Sor 
 

Academic Captains Ayush Swarnapuri and Sumedha Singaraju 
 

Assistant Academic Captains 
 

Jacky Zhou and Arnav Kumar 

Sports Captains 
  

Agnes Wulf and Sitanimoa Halaufia 

Assistant Sports Captains 
 

Addisyn Lene and Sione Apelu 

Arts and Culture Captains 
 

Noah Pin and Arlia Potouaine 

Assistant Arts and Culture Captains 
 

Seung Lee and Izabel Cyril 

BOT Student Representative Aziz Mookhtiar 
 

Ambassador Co-ordinators Nessa Isaac and Johnathan Mar 
 

Social Co-ordinators 
 

Aneisha Pathak and Bachir Farchakh 

Wellbeing Co-ordinators Tilly Walsh and Chiara Pinto 
 

Cultural Ambassador  Danyon Varney 
 

Student Coach Co-ordinator Alina Murumkar 
 

Hui mai Representatives Co-ordinators 
 

Kate Griffin, Haaris Chaudhry, Alex Brewerton, Roy Kim 

Year 12 Student Executive Ashton Silveira, Akeelah Te Rangi, Lupe Fetuani, Callum Harty, 
Vyom Barot, Finau Lau’i, Enoch Satrio, Frank Ave 
 

Young Māori Leaders Heine Proctor, Nakkita Tuhaka, Taylah Dawson,  
Galaxy Karepa-Ross 
 

Pacific Pride Leaders Selitema Gallaher, Sascha Oldehaver, Abigail Vasega,  
Angel Leaupepe-Nickel 
 

Bray House Captains Parthiv Yeddula, Annaliese Matson 
 

Fatialofa House Captains Maria Lilo, Vivian Lin 
 

Faumuina House Captains Charan Singh, Jayden Wong 
 

Lewis House Captains Emily Yang and Soha Ekbote 
 

Reid House Captains Shiv Patel and Breana Tavave 
 

Zoricich House Captains Aanya Patel and Michael Chan 
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The Sargeson Prize – Secondary Schools Division 

Congratulations to Reshma Tala, who has won this prestigious short story competition.  

Celebrated publisher Harriet Allan, who served as this year’s Chief Judge, had this to say about Reshma’s writing: 

The competition was also open to secondary school students, whose work Ms Allan says assured her that the future of 

writing is in good hands.  

 “I found it hard to believe that this longlist could be written by 16- to 18-year-olds. The pieces were perceptive, lively 

and so well written.”  

Reshma Tala, a Year 13 student at Auckland’s Lynfield College, won first place in the Secondary Schools division with 

her entry ‘Burgundy Bindi’.   

“What made this story stand out for me is that it is told through the single colour red. This is not an easy thing to do, 

and yet the result is neither monotone nor monochrome,” Chief Judge Ms Allan said.   

“I’ve said in the past that short stories need to be like the Tardis, small on the outside but opening to a whole world 

inside. This is a Tardis. It’s a seemingly simple story, but it is rich and moving.”   

As the Secondary Schools Division winner, Miss Tala receives $2000 and a one-week summer writing residency at the 

University of Waikato, which includes mentoring, accommodation and meals.   

Miss Tala says her story was inspired by her childhood and heritage, particularly the years she spent growing up in India.  

“Winning the Sargeson Prize means so much to me,” she says. 

“I'm beyond grateful to be offered the writing residency; it's an 

opportunity to further develop my skills.”  

University of Waikato Associate Professor in Creative Writing and 

accomplished author Catherine Chidgey says, “We received a 

record 1306 entries this year, and once again it’s been a delight 

to gauge the range of topics, from urgent to frivolous, surreal to 

achingly current, that are engrossing the writers of Aotearoa.”  

The winning stories will be published on ReadingRoom, the 

literary branch of Newsroom, by editor Steve Braunias. Entries 

for the 2025 competition open on 1 April 2025.    

Reshma is pictured here with Short Story Winner Benn Jeffries. 

 

Interact Festival 

On Wednesday 23rd October, students from Learning Support took part in the Interact Festival at the Corban Estate Arts 

Centre. Attendees participated in a very enjoyable Circus Workshop where they learned juggling as well as spinning 

plates and hoops. Students also made masks and had the opportunity to try on costumes, unleashing their creativity 

and displaying much joie de vivre.  
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Mt Roskill Firetruck visit 

On Friday 18 October, firefighters from Mt Roskill visited Lynfield College to check out the new building. It provided a 

good opportunity for one of our Year 10 students, Jamien Thio, to talk to the firefighters and inspect the fire engine. 

Jamien has a strong interest in the fire service as he wants to train as a firefighter when he leaves school. This visit 

provided a great opportunity for Jamien to get a closer look at some of the equipment and talk to the crew. 

OnScreen Documentary Short Finalist 

Yazlyn Fa’agutu and Kaylani Hansell’s documentary short From South Auckland to Success: A Brown Boy’s Triumph is a 

national finalist at the OnScreen short film competition. They were made a semi-finalist last week (top six in the country) 

and now are a finalist (top three in the country). https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WTB23beTjuI 

The national finals will take place on Tuesday 5th November, at the Academy Cinema, wwith a prize pool worth over 

$12,000. We wish Yazlyn and Kaylani good luck! 

Wā hono Project Week 2 – 6 December 

Wā hono is our annual week of students connecting their learning in new ways, with the community, and with new 

groups of students. All Year 9 and 10 students participate, and they are off normal timetable for the whole week. 

Students made their choices this week from a range of 24 different projects. They will be advised of their project next 

week. A letter will be sent home outlining the learning gained from the project and any cost or gear requirements.  

This is an exciting week of learning for the students, and we look forward to seeing the students engaged and active in 

the community. 

Taster Mornings for incoming Year 9 Students 

Each year, we invite the current Year 8 students who will be joining us in Year 9 to come to school for a morning. The 

students experience different classes and start to make connections with teachers and support staff.  

Students from Blockhouse Bay Intermediate have their morning on Thursday 14 November.  

Students from Waikowhai Intermediate and Glenavon Intermediate have their morning on Thursday 21 November.  

We liaise with these schools to provide transport, so students should go to their current school as usual on this day. 

Students from other schools are welcome on Thursday 21 November. We will be contacting those students directly, and 

they will need to arrange their own transport to the College. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WTB23beTjuI
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Sports Scene 

STAFF VS STUDENTS SOFTBALL 

As the Year 13s have now finished their regular timetables and go into their study leave, there was one final Staff vs 

Students match held after their appreciation assembly on 29th October. This was an extremely fun and spirited match 

and although this was their last chance in a Staff vs Students match, the Staff still came away with a 10-4 run win! 

TEAM TALK 

VOLLEYBALL 

It has been incredible to have such great numbers and enthusiasm from Juniors for the Volleyball season in term 4. 

Thankfully, through Mr Jamieson’s hard work, we have had the support to run 3 teams who began their in week 1. Since 

then these teams have won almost all of their matches and are looking forward to competing in the College Sport 

Auckland Junior Volleyball Championships in a few weeks’ time.  

CRICKET 

Our 1st XI Cricket Boys have begun their season with 2 very tough games against Selwyn College and Botany Downs. 

They are looking forward to the challenges of Rangitoto College and Sacred Heart in the coming weeks where we will 

be looking to earn some points and push ourselves further up the ladder.  

Our 1st XI Cricket Girls are also now 2 games into the season and have come away with 2 wins. Their first match of the 

season was against Mt Roskill Grammar where Aanya Patel put up an incredible 45* performance to secure that win for 

the team.  

UNIFORM RETURN 

Please ensure all sports uniforms have been returned to the Sports Office as soon as possible unless they are currently 

being used for cricket or volleyball.  When the uniform is returned the uniform replacement fee will be removed from 

your child’s account, as per the letter your son/daughter brought home at the beginning of the season. 

 

CAN YOU OR ANYONE YOU KNOW HELP IN ANY WAY WITH SPORT IN 2025? 

This year we have had to restrict the number of teams in some sports because we simply could not find 

coaches and/or managers to cater for all our students wanting to play sport.   

 

We urgently need coaches and facilitators/managers for our Term 1, 2025 summer sports teams especially cricket and 

volleyball coaches. To facilitate a team you need NO knowledge of the sport.  The role could involve communicating 

with the coach to help them as needed with organisational tasks but more likely your help with organising transport (eg 

sorting our carpooling) and possibly providing transport would be greatly appreciated. 

We are currently recruiting coaches and facilitators for our 2025 winter sports too.  Here the need is for 

coaches in basketball, netball, hockey and boys football. 

Every team must have a coach and facilitator/manager.  If you, or anyone you know, is interested in helping in any way 

by becoming a part of the Lynfield Sport team, please contact the Sports Office: 

09 627 0600 ext 595 sport@lynfield.school.nz   

Remember, to be a team manager/facilitator, no knowledge of the sport is needed.  It is simply a 

communication role.  

 

If your son &/or daughter has achieved representative status (Auckland or NZ) or has competed in such events the 

Sports Office would very much like to hear about this.  Please either ask them to bring proof of the team they made/ 

level they achieved (eg. certificate, letter of selection etc) so we have the exact wording of their achievement, or email 

these details to sport@lynfield.school.nz  

 

 

mailto:sport@lynfield.school.nz
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Uniform & Stationery Shop – Late Night 

The uniform and stationery shop will be open on Wednesday 20th November 2024 from 4:00pm – 8:00pm for uniform 

fittings. 

Fittings are available by appointment only and you can make an appointment here. 

Appointments are 25 minutes long, which is ample time to be fitted for a uniform.  Please arrive a few minutes before 

your appointment time.   

Entry will be via Gate 2. 

If you have any questions, please contact Alys Higgs at uniformshop@lynfield.school.nz. 

LAST TRADING DAY 

The last trading day for the uniform and stationery shop in 2024 is Monday 9th December 2024. 

We will be open from 10:00am – 1:30pm. 

UNIFORM FITTINGS FOR NEW STUDENTS IN 2025 

Our Uniform Shop is open for fittings on the following dates: 

Saturday 18 January 10.00 am – 3.00 pm.  Sunday 19 January 10.00 am – 3.00 pm. 

Monday 20 January CLOSED  

Tuesday 21 January 10.00 am – 3.00 pm.  Wednesday 22 January 10.00 am – 3.00 pm 

Thursday 23 January 3.00 pm – 8.00 pm.  Friday 24 January 3.00 pm – 8.00 pm 

Saturday 25 January 10.00 am – 3.00 pm.   Sunday 26 January 10.00 am – 3.00 pm. 

Monday 27 January CLOSED. 

Tuesday 28 January 10.00 am – 3.00 pm.  Wednesday 29 January 10.00am – 3.00pm. 

Uniform fitting appointments are for 25 minutes.  If you have more than one student requiring a fitting, then please 

book an appointment for each student. 

Due to the volume of appointments, should you be late to your fitting we can only allow you the remaining time left for 

your appointment.  For example, if you are 10 minutes late to your fitting, we can only allow you 15 minutes fitting time. 

We do not provide a layby or hold facility.  All items must be purchased on the day if you wish to take them with you. 

Due to the volume of appointments, second hand uniform is not sold during these fittings.  Second hand uniform can 

be purchased during our usual shop hours during term time. 

Payment can be made via EFTPOS or cash only. 

Should you require a quote for WINZ, please email Alys Higgs (Shop Manager) at least 10 working days in advance of 

your appointment and a quote can be emailed back to you.  The shop email address is uniformshop@lynfield.school.nz 

Please state WINZ QUOTE as the subject. 

Please click here to make a booking for a uniform fitting. 

 

A Year 9 Stationery Pack can also be purchased at the time of your fitting.  This pack contains all stationery required for 

students in year 9. 

Our prices are very competitive and at the time of creation are cheaper than Warehouse Stationery. 

Please see attachment for a list of items in the pack. 

The cost of the pack is $42.00. 

We look forward to welcoming you to Lynfield College when you come for your fitting. 

 

 

https://outlook.office365.com/owa/calendar/LateNight2024@lynfield.school.nz/bookings/
mailto:uniformshop@lynfield.school.nz
mailto:uniformshop@lynfield.school.nz
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Uniform & Stationery Shop 

HOURS 

The Uniform and Stationery Shop is open to all students on site for their uniform and stationery needs during interval 

and lunchtime Mondays to Thursdays, and on Fridays before school at 8am and interval. 

We are not open on Saturday and Sunday, Teacher Only Days or the between term holidays. 

Parents can attend the shop at the following times: 

Monday – Thursday: 10.00am – 12.00pm and 12.30pm – 1.30pm 

Friday: 8.00am – 11.30am 

ONLINE ORDERING 

Online ordering is available through our website https://www.lynfield.school.nz/shop.html. Payment can be made by 

direct credit or credit card and students onsite are able to collect the items from the Shop during the above times.  

Stationery packs are available in the shop and online for year 9 students. Stationery lists for all other year levels can be 

found on our website https://www.lynfield.school.nz/site/lynfieldcollege/files/Stationery-Lists-2022.pdf and all 

stationery items on the lists are available for purchase at the Uniform and Stationery shop. 

For any further queries please email Alys Higgs at uniformshop@lynfield.school.nz 

RETURNS POLICY 

We require a purchase receipt and tags to still be in garments to process returns.  Please be aware that we can only 

return items up to 90 days from the date on your receipt. 

Lost Property 
If your child has lost uniform items, please ask them to check the Lost Property bin outside the Uniform Shop 

 

PLEASE REMEMBER TO NAME YOUR CHILD’S UNIFORM. 

Laundry Markers can also be purchased from the uniform and stationery shop. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.lynfield.school.nz/shop.html
https://www.lynfield.school.nz/site/lynfieldcollege/files/Stationery-Lists-2022.pdf
mailto:uniformshop@lynfield.school.nz
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Community News 

HUI 1 PIPELINE WORKS UPDATE 

From Monday 4 November 2024, our crew will start gas relocation works on White Swan Road as shown on the map 

below. These gas relocation works are estimated to take approximately two weeks to complete. 

When we finish gas relocation works, we will move onto chamber construction works which will happen in the same 

area (as shown in map below). The chamber construction works are estimated to take approximately up 3-4 to months 

to complete. We will provide an updated map of these works closer to the start date. 

The reason why we couldn’t undertake these works at the time as we laid the watermain is that we wouldn’t have 

enough space to carry out both construction activities simultaneously and we wouldn’t have been able maintain 

adequate traffic flows. 

 

Important update – Nightworks on White Swan Road – Monday 4 November 2024  

On Monday 4 November 2024 our contractor will be carrying out nightworks in the road corridor near 205 White Swan 

Road, Mt Roskill. The working hours for these nightworks will be from 8pm - 7am, Monday 4 – Tuesday 5 November.  

These nightworks are required to complete road line marking, undertake joint sealing, and island installation for our 

recently completed watermain construction on White Swan Road. We also need to mark out the shaft locations for our 

upcoming chamber construction works. 

 

 

 




